Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

October 19, 2004

Location:
The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Trabuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:
Chuck Ferlisi, Rod Miller, Dana Kemp and Roger Mangrum.

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM.

Homeowner Discussion

None.

Landscape
The Board reviewed a bid from Vandergeest Landscaping for the trimming of some of the common area trees.  The Board noted clarification was needed.  Mr. Kemp will meet with Chris to address the questions.  A motion was made by Mr. Ferlisi, 2nd by Mr. Kemp to set the tree trimming budget at $8,000.00, which would allow for the trimming of approximately 150 to 160 trees.  All in favor, motion carried.  

Mr. Mangrum noted that if the Board were willing to continue with the planting of the bowl area that the work would need to be authorized in time for planting during the next couple of months.  The Board discussed the matter and also reviewed a bid from Vandergeest Landscaping for additional planting in the bowl area.  The estimated cost from Vandergeest was approximately $8,000.00.  The Board tabled the matter for now.

Security

Discussion was held with regard to the service of the guard company. 

Minutes & Financial Reports
A motion was made by Mr. Miller, 2nd by Mr. Kemp to approve the September 2004 meeting minutes as submitted.  All in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Miller, 2nd by Mr. Mangrum to approve of the September 2004 financial statement as submitted.  All in favor, motion carried.

Mr. Miller provided a list of proposed changes to the reserve allocation and the balance sheet.  The Board approved the changes as proposed.

Management Report
Mr. Williams updated the Board on the collection efforts underway within the community. 

The Board was provided with a property inspection list from the manager.

The Board reviewed the annual planner for the months of October 2004.

Mr. Williams updated the Board on the status of the installation of the street light on Via del Lago near Via de la Luz.  Discussion was also held with regard to the possibility of installing an Edison pole and lamp at the tennis court parking lot in place of the light pole that was destroyed.  The Board approved the work if Edison would install the light pole and lamp at a cost not to exceed $1,800.00.  All in favor, motion carried.

Old Business
Discussion was held with regard to street repairs and slurry.  It was noted that the repair work was scheduled to start any day and that the slurry would be applied during the first week of November.

The Board authorized Northshore Engineering to install a testing well in the parking lot next to the basketball court.  This approval was subject to the association receiving a letter from Northshore assuming responsibility for any damages they or their contractors may cause to the common area.

The Board began the review process of the proposed Architectural Variance Application.  The Board members will review the document and note suggested changes.

New Business
Discussion was held with regard to the results of the recent vote for the proposed entry area upgrades.  It was noted that the proposal was denied with a vote tally of 87 NO votes and 57 YES votes.  Discussion was held with regard to a second mailing to the owners that would include a ballot and a questionnaire that would be used to understand why the owners were voting as they did and to determine what if any other projects they would like to the Board to pursue.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned into executive session at 9:30 PM.

Submitted by: 

Jack L. Williams

Acting Secretary
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